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two red grouper (out of the 5 aggregate 
grouper bag limit). The rebuilding plan 
also proposed a reduction in the deep-
water grouper quota and setting of a 
tilefish quota in order to discourage 
effort shifting to those stocks. Because 
more than one year had passed since the 
designation of red grouper as 
overfished, the amendment was 
submitted as a Secretarial Amendment 
rather than as a Council Plan 
Amendment.

NMFS reviewed the plan as submitted 
by the Gulf Council and made revisions 
to it. The revisions included retaining 
the February 15-March 15 commercial 
closed season, implementing a hard 
quota on red grouper so that the 
commercial shallow-water grouper 
fishery will close when either the red 
grouper or shallow-water grouper quota 
is met, whichever comes first, and not 
implementing a trip limit.

A draft of the revised Secretarial 
Amendment was reviewed by the SSC at 
a meeting held October 28-29, 2003. 
However, the NMFS revisions were not 
provided to the SSC until just prior to 
the meeting, and the SSC was unable to 
review the socioeconomic information 
contained in the amendment’s 
regulatory impact review section. At the 
November 9-12, 2003 Council meeting 
in Biloxi, Mississippi, Council members 
debated whether it would be less 
economically disruptive to the 
commercial shallow-water grouper 
fishery to have a potential quota closure 
or a shallow-water grouper trip limit set 
low enough to prevent a quota closure. 
Since the Council will have another 
opportunity to review and comment on 
Secretarial Amendment 1 at its January 
12-16, 2004 meeting in Austin, TX, the 
Council decided to ask the SSC to 
reconvene by conference call to evaluate 
the socioeconomic information in the 
amendment, with particular emphasis 
on the economic impacts of trip limits 
vs. closed seasons.

To obtain a copy of Reef Fish 
Secretarial Amendment 1, contact Phil 
Steele, NMFS Southeast Regional Office, 
9721 Executive Center Drive, North, St. 
Petersburg, FL 33702; telephone: 727-
570-5305, fax: 727-570-5583, e-mail: 
Phil.Steele@noaa.gov

A copy of the agenda can be obtained 
by contacting the Council (see addresses 
above).

Although non-emergency issues not 
contained in the agenda may come 
before the AP/SSC for discussion, in 
accordance with the Magnuson-Stevens 
Fishery Conservation and Management 
Act (MSFCMA), those issues may not be 
the subject of formal action during this 
meeting. Action will be restricted to 
those issues specifically identified in 

this notice and any issues arising after 
publication of this notice that require 
emergency action under section 305(c) 
of the MSFCMA, provided the public 
has been notified of the Council’s intent 
to take final action to address the 
emergency.

The listening stations are physically 
accessible to people with disabilities. 
Requests for sign language 
interpretation or other auxiliary aids 
should be directed to Anne Alford at the 
Council (see ADDRESSES) by December 
5, 2003.

Dated: November 24, 2003.
Richard W. Surdi,
Acting Director, Office of Sustainable 
Fisheries, National Marine Fisheries Service.
[FR Doc. 03–29737 Filed 11–26–03; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3510–22–S

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Office of the Secretary 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request

ACTION: Notice.

The Department of Defense has 
submitted to OMB for clearance, the 
following proposal for collection of 
information under the provisions of the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C. 
Chapter 35). 

Title, Form Number, and OMB 
Number: Civil Aircraft Landing Permit 
System; OMB Number 0701–0050; DD 
Form 2400, 2401, 2402; OMB Number 
0701–0050. 

Type of Request: Reinstatement. 
Number of Respondents: 3,600. 
Responses per Respondent: 1. 
Annual Responses: 3,600. 
Average Burden per Response: 30 

minutes. 
Annual Burden Hours: 1,800. 
Needs and Uses: The information 

collection requirement is necessary to 
ensure that the security and operational 
integrity of military airfields are 
maintained; to identify the aircraft 
operator and the aircraft to be operated; 
to avoid competition with the private 
sector by establishing the purpose for 
use of military airfields; and to ensure 
the U.S. Government is not held liable 
if the civil aircraft becomes involved in 
an accident or incident while using 
military airfields, facilities, and 
services. 

Affected Public: Business of Other 
For-Profit; Not-For-Profit Institutions; 
Individuals or Households. 

Frequency: On Occasion. 

Respondent’s Obligation: Required to 
obtain or retain benefits.

Pamela Fitzgerald, 
Air Force Federal Register Liaison Officer.
[FR Doc. 03–29710 Filed 11–26–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 3810–01–P

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Sunshine Act; Notice of Meeting 

Pursuant to the provisions of the 
‘‘Government in the Sunshine Act’’ (5 
U.S.C. 552b), notice is hereby given of 
the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety 
Board’s (Board) meeting described 
below. The Board will also conduct a 
series of public hearings pursuant to 42 
U.S.C. 2286b and invites any interested 
persons or groups to present any 
comments, technical information, or 
data concerning safety issues related to 
the matters to be considered.
TIME AND DATE OF MEETING: 9 a.m., 
December 16, 2003.
PLACE: Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety 
Board, Public Hearing Room, 625 
Indiana Avenue, NW., Suite 300, 
Washington, DC 20004–2001. 
Additionally, as a part of the Board’s E-
Government initiative, the meeting will 
be presented live through Internet video 
streaming. A link to the presentation 
will be available on the Board’s Web site 
(http://www.dnfsb.gov).
STATUS: Open. While the Government in 
the Sunshine Act does not require that 
the scheduled discussion be conducted 
in a meeting, the Board has determined 
that an open meeting in this specific 
case furthers the public interests 
underlying both the Sunshine Act and 
the Board’s enabling legislation.
MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED: The Board 
has been reviewing the Department of 
Energy’s (DOE) current oversight and 
management of the contracts and 
contractors it relies upon to accomplish 
the mission assigned to DOE under the 
Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as amended. 
We will focus on what impact, if any, 
DOE’s new initiatives may have or 
might have had upon assuring adequate 
protection of the health and safety of the 
public and workers at DOE’s defense 
nuclear facilities. The sixth public 
meeting will collect information needed 
to understand and address any health or 
safety concerns that may require Board 
action. This will include, but is not 
limited to, presentations by the National 
Nuclear Security Administration 
(NNSA) to explain their contract 
management and oversight initiatives 
and possibly further presentations by 
Board staff. 
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The Board has identified several key 
areas that will be examined in public 
meetings. In the December 16th 
meeting, the Board will explore in more 
depth the field application of Federal 
management and oversight policies 
being developed by DOE and NNSA for 
defense nuclear facilities. The Board 
will hear from NNSA Site Managers and 
Contractor General Managers. The 
information gathered will explore 
Federal contract management and 
oversight experience and will provide 
relevant reference experience. The 
public hearing portion is independently 
authorized by 42 U.S.C. 2286b.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Kenneth M. Pusateri, General Manager, 
Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board, 
625 Indiana Avenue, NW., Suite 700, 
Washington, DC 20004–2901, (800) 788–
4016. This is a toll-free number.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Requests 
to speak at the hearing may be 
submitted in writing or by telephone. 
The Board asks that commentators 
describe the nature and scope of their 
oral presentation. Those who contact 
the Board prior to close of business on 
December 15, 2003, will be scheduled 
for time slots, beginning at 
approximately 11:30 a.m. The Board 
will post a schedule for those speakers 
who have contacted the Board before 
the hearing. The posting will be made 
at the entrance to the Public Hearing 
Room at the start the 9 a.m. meeting. 

Anyone who wishes to comment or 
provide technical information or data 
may do so in writing, either in lieu of, 
or in addition to, making an oral 
presentation. The Board Members may 
question presenters to the extent 
deemed appropriate. Documents will be 
accepted at the meeting or may be sent 
to the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety 
Board’s Washington, DC office. The 
Board will hold the record open until 
January 16, 2004, for the receipt of 
additional materials. A transcript of the 
meeting will be made available by the 
Board for inspection by the public at the 
Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety 
Board’s Washington office and at DOE’s 
public reading room at the DOE Federal 
Building, 1000 Independence Avenue, 
SW., Washington, DC 20585. 

The Board specifically reserves its 
right to further schedule and otherwise 
regulate the course of the meeting and 
hearing, to recess, reconvene, postpone, 
or adjourn the meeting and hearing, 
conduct further reviews, and otherwise 
exercise its power under the Atomic 
Energy Act of 1954, as amended.

Dated: November 24, 2003. 
John T. Conway, 
Chairman.
[FR Doc. 03–29825 Filed 11–25–03; 1:14 pm] 
BILLING CODE 3670–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request

AGENCY: Department of Education.
SUMMARY: The Leader, Regulatory 
Information Management Group, Office 
of the Chief Information Officer invites 
comments on the submission for OMB 
review as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995.

DATES: Interested persons are invited to 
submit comments on or before 
December 29, 2003.

ADDRESSES: Written comments should 
be addressed to the Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attention: Melanie Kadlic, Desk Officer, 
Department of Education, Office of 
Management and Budget, 725 17th 
Street, NW., Room 10235, New 
Executive Office Building, Washington, 
DC 20503 or should be electronically 
mailed to the Internet address 
Melanie_Kadlic@omb.eop.gov.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Section 
3506 of the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995 (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35) requires 
that the Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) provide interested 
Federal agencies and the public an early 
opportunity to comment on information 
collection requests. OMB may amend or 
waive the requirement for public 
consultation to the extent that public 
participation in the approval process 
would defeat the purpose of the 
information collection, violate State or 
Federal law, or substantially interfere 
with any agency’s ability to perform its 
statutory obligations. The Leader, 
Regulatory Information Management 
Group, Office of the Chief Information 
Officer, publishes that notice containing 
proposed information collection 
requests prior to submission of these 
requests to OMB. Each proposed 
information collection, grouped by 
office, contains the following: (1) Type 
of review requested, e.g. new, revision, 
extension, existing or reinstatement; (2) 
Title; (3) Summary of the collection; (4) 
Description of the need for, and 
proposed use of, the information; (5) 
Respondents and frequency of 
collection; and (6) Reporting and/or 
Recordkeeping burden. OMB invites 
public comment.

Dated: November 24, 2003. 

Angela C. Arrington, 
Leader, Regulatory Information Management 
Group, Office of the Chief Information Officer.

Institute of Education Sciences 

Type of Review: Reinstatement. 
Title: School Survey on Crime and 

Safety: 2004 (SSOCS: 2004). 
Frequency: Every four years. 
Affected Public: State, Local, or Tribal 

Gov’t, SEAs or LEAs. 
Reporting and Recordkeeping Hour 

Burden: 
Responses: 2,550. 
Burden Hours: 2,703. 

Abstract: Authorized under the 
Education Sciences Reform Act of 2002, 
the School Survey on Crime and Safety: 
2004 (SSOCS) is the only recurring 
federal survey which collects detailed 
information on crime and safety from 
the public school principals’ 
perspective. The survey collects 
information on frequency and types of 
crimes at schools and disciplinary 
actions; information about perceptions 
of disciplinary problems in school; and 
a description of school policies and 
programs concerning crime and safety. 

Requests for copies of the submission 
for OMB review; comment request may 
be accessed from http://
edicsweb.ed.gov, by selecting the 
‘‘Browse Pending Collections’’ link and 
by clicking on link number 2352. When 
you access the information collection, 
click on ‘‘Download Attachments’’ to 
view. Written requests for information 
should be addressed to Vivian Reese, 
Department of Education, 400 Maryland 
Avenue, SW., Room 4050, Regional 
Office Building 3, Washington, DC 
20202–4651 or to the e-mail address 
vivan.reese@ed.gov. Requests may also 
be electronically mailed to the Internet 
address OCIO_RIMG@ed.gov or faxed to 
202–708–9346. Please specify the 
complete title of the information 
collection when making your request. 

Comments regarding burden and/or 
the collection activity requirements 
should be directed to Katrina Ingalls at 
Katrina.Ingalls@ed.gov. Individuals who 
use a telecommunications device for the 
deaf (TDD) may call the Federal 
Information Relay Service (FIRS) at 1–
800–877–8339.

[FR Doc. 03–29708 Filed 11–26–03; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4000–01–P
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